
 

  

  

    

   

      

       

         

     

     

   

            

              

       

             

           

        

           

            

          

               

        

                                                

  

  

  

  

  

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
4601 N Monroe Street • Spokane, WA 99205-1295 • 509-329-3400 

February 10, 2021 

Craig Hunt 

104 West 23rd Avenue 

Spokane, WA 99203 

Re: Early Notice of Listing Contaminated Site 

 Site Name: Allied Lock and Safe 

 Site Address: 425 W. 2nd Avenue, Spokane 

 Facility/Site ID: 72355 

 Cleanup Site ID: 15350 

Dear Craig Hunt: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) has confirmed that a release of hazardous substances 

has occurred at the Allied Lock and Safe facility (Site). This Site requires cleanup under the 

Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), chapter 70A.305 RCW.1 

Based on this confirmation, Ecology has added the Site to the Confirmed and Suspected 

Contaminated Sites List.2 This list includes all known or suspected contaminated sites that 

Ecology has determined require further remedial action under MTCA. 

Ecology based this determination on your enrollment in the Petroleum Technical Assistance 

Program (PTAP)3 of the Pollution Liability Insurance Agency (PLIA).4 We applaud your initiative 

and appreciate your work to independently clean up the Site. 

Your cooperation to clean up the Site is neither an admission of guilt nor liability. This “early 

notice” is required under Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 173-340-310(6)(b).5 

1 https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=70A.305 
2 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/tcpwebreporting/reports/cleanup/contaminated 
3 https://plia.wa.gov/ptap/ 
4 https://plia.wa.gov/ 
5 https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=173-340-310 

https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=70A.305
https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/tcpwebreporting/reports/cleanup/contaminated
https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/tcpwebreporting/reports/cleanup/contaminated
https://plia.wa.gov/ptap/
https://plia.wa.gov/ptap/
https://plia.wa.gov/
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=173-340-310
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=173-340-310
http:https://plia.wa.gov
https://plia.wa.gov/ptap
https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/tcpwebreporting/reports/cleanup/contaminated
https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=70A.305


 
 

   

            

 

 

  

  

  

   

      

    

    

Craig Hunt 
February 10, 2021 
Page 2 of 2 

For more information about this notice, please contact Sara Fulton at 509-319-0047 or 

sara.fulton@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Kathleen Falconer 

Section Manager 

Toxics Cleanup Program 

Eastern Regional Office 

By certified mail: 7019 0140 0000 6495 8372 

cc: Kristin Evered, PLI 

Sara Fulton, Ecology 

mailto:sara.fulton@ecy.wa.gov



